MINUTES, HENDERSON CITY COUNCIL SPECIAL MEETING, TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 28, 2017
Mayor Menne called meeting to order at 7:30 P.M. at the meeting room in the City of Henderson to discuss hiring procedures for Henderson Police Personnel; the recommendation for hiring part time police officer Gretta Luiken and reviewing the status of other policies and procedures required to be adopted by Minnesota State Statute for effective operation of the Henderson Police Department.  Present were council members Randy Tiegs, Kelly Braun, Robyn Geldner, and Jim Wartman.  Also present were Jeff Steinborn, Cody Boelter, Chester Aldrich and Bryan Petzel.
Berberich and Menne went over purpose of the meeting, recent Henderson Police Department hiring history, February 28, 2017 memorandum and recommendations to follow for future hiring and data practices policy.
City Attorney Jones went over current status of operations and polices.

Retired Police Chief Chester Aldrich appeared before the council speaking in favor of the job Police Chief Haugen is doing.  He stated that he thinks the new chief deserves the opportunity to run the department as he sees fit and should be given the chance to do so without city council interference.  He said Haugen should be left to succeed or fail on his own volition and in the end he thinks he will succeed.

Motion Tiegs, seconded Braun to adopt the Henderson PD Hiring process for part time officers and the revised data request for Subject Data form as presented.  Motion carried.

Chief Haugen recommended the hiring of Gretta Luiken as a part time police officer for the City of Henderson.
Motion Braun, seconded Geldner to accept the recommendation for employment of Officer Luiken.  Motion carried 4-1 with Tiegs opposed.

Berberich, Haugen and Jones went over the current Henderson City Code, status of compliance with Minnesota State Statutes, status of qualifications for current officers and other policy and compliance related issues.

All of these items will be looked into further and reported on at upcoming meeting.

Tiegs indicated he thinks the employment pool needs to be expanded.
Meeting adjourned at 8:50 PM

   Respectfully Submitted
   Lon Berberich, City Clerk

